
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The Steamboat Rock City Council met in regular session on Monday, April 8, 2024 at Steamboat Rock 

City Hall.  Mayor David Mull called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with council members: Marc Havens, Cory 

Schurman, Kevin Pieters, Marvin Veld, and Travis Hollander present. 

 Kevin Pieters made the motion to approve the agenda and was seconded by Cory Schurman. Motion                              

passed unanimously. 

 Public comment and concerns: attention was brought to the council concerning a rain water drain located 

on East Market Street. The resident stated that the ground had settled, and water could not enter the drain.  Council 

stated they would look into the issue.  Also was commented that Ditch Cleanup would be held on April 27th. 

 Library Director, Melissa was present to report on Library activities.  Reported they received a grant for 

Book walk kiosk to be placed, but not sure just where at this time. She is still researching the kiosk. Also, she was 

concerned about the yard next to the library and the gravel that remains from the snow that was placed there during 

the winter. 

 Fire Chief Scott Williams reported that the trucks were in need of repairs and that they were being looked 

at in order of importance. Also talked about new radios for the Fire Department and grants that could help                        

offset the cost.  Need a council member to attend the meetings and Marc Havens will be the representative for 

Steamboat Rock. 

 Public Works report: Everything is working good at present.  Shannon is going to work on compiling a list 

of things that need attention and the order of importance.   

 Motion was made by Kevin Pieters to approve the minutes as written and seconded by Marc Havens.  

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 Motion was made by Cory Schurman to approve the bills presented and seconded by Marc Havens.  

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 Motion was made by Cory Schurman to approve the hours and seconded by Travis Hollander.                         

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 Old Business:  Work on the Old gym bathrooms has been completed. 

   City Clerk Valeria Kjormoe gave an update on the Generator Grant deposit.   

   The Gurney proposal for the Clarifier for the sewer plant was approved. 

 New Business: Was approved to let the CD’s that are coming up for renewal to rollover for the same term 

and the new rate. 

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm with Kevin Pieters making the motion and seconded by Travis 

Hollander.  Motion carried. 

 

David Mull, Sr., Mayor    Valeria Kjormoe, City Clerk 
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